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Dear Partners in Missions and my friends, 
 

Greetings from S. Korea! Praise the Lord!  
 

I pray that my Partners In Missions, are all well and in good health. I have been 
serving the Lord for the last 40 years and as a full-time missionary for 35 years. I 
thank the Lord for keeping me in good health to do the work for him.   
 

We have been praying for an open door to North Korea so that we can go in to 
preach this Gospel before I retire. Please pray that this will be possible. North 
Korea is communist country who do not know our God. Their God is Jung Won 
Kim. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I have served the last 22 years as the President of our Bible School since 2000 
until the last December 2022.   However, still teaching our Bible School 
students continuously, and thank the Lord for it.  I am overseeing our Filipinos UPC 
in S. Korea.  Filipino ministers in S. Korea joined with our Korean UPC and its 
church came into under our Korean UPC Fellowship. 
 
 

We have a pastor going into Slanka to teach Bible Study with another 
denomination.  I will be going with him on the next trip.  Of course, We will 
make a connection with our UPC of Slanka. We can baptize whosoever is ready 
and repented. 
 

We have started our Spring Semester in 2023 on March 6th.  Actually, they celebrated 
my 22 years of Work at our Korean Bible School. Two students graduated at the same 
time.  We pray that we will have more students come to our Bible School each 
semester.  
 

We have such an honor and privilege to have Brother and Sister David Bernard and his 
children coming to our Pastors and Wives Seminar next month.  His teaching and 
preaching will be concentrated on oneness and Apostolic doctrine.  We made a special 
request for him to do so. 
 

Our local church evangelism, a team of 5 are witnessing on Saturdays in order to 
bring souls to the Lord.  One soul is more precious than the whole world and our 
intercessory prayer has been going very strong since May 2020. God surely 
answered many of our prayers. 
 

I am so thankful that I have you all as my Partners In Missions. I thank you all for your  
FAITHFULNESS in prayers and support for the work in S. Korea.  May the Lord richly 
bless you all and keep you all in His Divine Care! Much love, 
 

                                                              Sister E. J. Kim, Missionary to S. Korea 
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